
Our Community Plan Submission - Received by Email 
Name: Trishie [Trishie@xtra.co.nz] 

CC:  

Sent: Mon 10/05/2004 19:55 

Your Submission: 10 May 2004 
Attention Julie Sadler 
From Trish Le Comte Secretary Shirley Residents Group.  
ON BEHALF OF RALPH ROSS PRESIDENT SHIRLEY RESIDENTS 
GROUP 
 
Dear Julie  
Ralph rang me at work today to inform me we can still repair the damage 
done by our misunderstanding last week. I did not put in submissions for him 
because I could not find the subjects he quoted and in fact he wanted me to 
book him and  Ross Ferguson time to talk to the fact the two items were 
missing from the plan. 
 
Ralph wants to speak to: The fact the Acheson Avenue shops and related 
community problems are NOT addressed in the plan.  
The ongoing damage and rundown condition of the area surrounding the 
shops, the condition of the buildings, the vandalism, the community problems 
in the run down houses surrounding this area, and the lack of input from any 
of the involved organisations. 
Ralph Ross 
1b Spurway Place 
Shirley 
phone 385-5110 
President Shirley Residents Group Incorporated 
 
Ross Ferguson wishes to speak to another non-included issue in Shirley 
area. 
Kerb and chanel and resultant flooding in Sabina, Hope, Hercules, and 
Hammersley Streets.  
Ross Ferguson 
31 Hercules Street 
Shirley Phone 385 7988 
Committee Shirley Residents Group Incorporated. 
 
I would be grateful if you could acknowledge receipt of this email for me so I 
can put Ralphs mind at rest. 
Thank you for your help with this matter.  
Trish Le Comte 
Secretary SRG 
Trishie@xtra.co.nz 

Your Submission (2): Attached to this email is the text of the speech Ross Ferguson wishes to 
present on behalf of the Shirley Residents Group concerning kerb and 
channeling in Sabina, Hope, Hercules, and Hammersley Street.  
I had not realised this was in the material Ralph had left for me to send on to 
you.  
My apologies for sending you two seperate messages on the same subject.  
Respectfully Trish Le Comte. 

 



 C/-  Mr Ralph Ross                                      
1 B  Spurway Place                                                    Shirley Residents Group                              
Phone  3 385 5110                                                               Incorporated 
  Shirley       
 ChCh 1.                           
 

We want it to happen for us not to us 
 
 

 Submission from Ross Ferguson on behalf of Shirley Residents Group May 2004. 
To be presented to City Plan. 
 
Since the time of amalgamation between the CCC and the Waimari County Council the householders of 
Sabina, Hercules and Hammersley Ave, have been requesting that the old gutters would be replaced by 
kerbing and channeling to make the streets uniform. 
The serious flooding problem at the north end of Sabina St. has been used as a delaying tactic by the 
Engineers. Extensive work has been done to help solve this problem.  
 
In the plans I received on 17-01-01 there seems to be only one more structural change to be made. 
(Options to be shown at this point) 
 The installation of 4 new sumps has relieved the situation to a point, but the final installation of a 250mm 
pipe in Hercules and Sabina Sts will clear the flooding situation.  (Photographs to be produced)  
When the drainage pipes have been installed, possibly at the same time to save disruptions, new kerbing 
and channeling can be installed. 
 
The old Waimari gutters are in a very bad condition and must be past their “used by” date as they are over 
55 years old. There are places where there is seepage under the road surface as the beds of the gutters are 
breaking up. The local residents have petitioned on several occasions to have kerbing and channeling 
installed and have been on the 5 year plan and the 4 year plan but have fallen off because other areas not 
in as bad condition have swallowed up the funds intended for this work. 
 
Since the construction of the Palms our traffic flow has increased four fold, which has resulted in the Staff 
parking extending into all smaller surrounding streets including Hope, Sabina and Hercules.  
 
With the installation of the Kerb and Channeling cars could park closer to the kerb. 
 
 
 


